

WLC Parent Council Meeting
June 9, 2021
6:30pm

- 1) Call to order: 6:32 pm
- 2) In attendance: Stephanie Williams, Nicole Liboiron, Brigitte Pinter, Megan Nunweiler, Shannon Nelson, Karen Stennick, Amanda McGarry, Sharleen Smith, Cherish Wilcock, Danna Hanni, Monica Rieder
- 3) Motion to approve last meeting's minutes: Steph
 - a. Seconded – Nicole
 - b. All in favor –
 - c. Motion Passed
- 4) Principal's Report:
 - a. Staffing Update – Interview for Junior High Humanities (Vercillo off until Feb 28)
 - i. Only position posted this year
 - ii. Teachers from Hub returning
 - iii. Seaverson, Koch & Robinson returning, Buckler staying at Hub, McGarry & Smith as VP
 - b. 820 kids next year, expecting to pick up 10-20 more kids
 - c. Might get some split classes depending
 - d. Only band and multipurpose rooms are available for teaching space
 - e. Things we want to keep from COVID – weekly communications, google classrooms, etc.
 - f. Transfers from the district outside of our control. District overstaffed. Ashley Bohonos coming from Ross Glen, Mr. Brown from Alexandra
 - g. No new zoning. Applying for a new school in the Hamptons. District needs to prove to AB Ed that there's a need first. They need to be operating at over 100% capacity.
 - h. Grade 9 year end plans
 - i. June 18th is Grade 9 Farewell
 - ii. Can have all 3 grade 9 classes co-horted in the gym. Running an awards ceremony, speeches, parents are not allowed to attend (AB Ed restriction), feed them lunch (pizza) and that's it this year. Will be live streamed and recorded.
 - i. Final summative assessments ongoing. Next week final preparations for portfolio. June 21-24 portfolio presentations
 - j. June 25th half day for all students
 - k. Nicole – how much money do we need for grade 9? Allocation \$2000 can we get a final number? Ordered cups and pizza should be way below \$2000
 - l. K-6 year-end planning meeting last Monday. Typically, a lot of field trips. Unable to do that this year. Going to have convos about what we can do in house to

celebrate this year. Will share on social media (meeting again tomorrow). No details.

- i. Dunk tank, sponge fights, money for activities. Could we use leftover from gr9 for the rest of the kids for year end?
 - ii. Anyone opposed to spending on year end (Nicole). No opposition.
Passed
- m. Class list timetables – sent out prior to the end of the year. A little hesitant to send out early due to possibly having to split classes. Intent to have info out before the beginning of the school year/mid-august.
- n. District looking at new communication platform – currently being used in SK and in other districts in AB – Edsby App
 - i. Assessment and communication tool
 - ii. Schedulers
 - iii. Posting of classwork
 - iv. App for phone
 - v. Cautiously optimistic for a new app after the failure of Fresh Grade
- o. School Tours – facilitating a lot of tours with families from GD (Tanya and Mike were there last week)
 - i. Willing to offer tours to any of our families esp. those with special needs, anxiety etc.
 - ii. Tours will also be available in august to show them their classroom. Mike back August 15th. Formally back August 23rd
- p. Confirm report cards in June – emailed home before kids get home on the 25th

5) Treasurer's Report – Nicole:

- a. Notes from Nicole:
 - i. Donations to swing set:
 - 1. Lions Club \$3000
 - 2. Servus Credit Unio \$1500
 - 3. Optimist Club \$1000
 - 4. Brent Fisher Prof. Corp. \$500
 - ii. Virtual Fundraiser earned \$1,125 less credit card processing fees (\$1089.75 net). People can still donate.
 - iii. What we need more than money is volunteers. Only 2 volunteers for a couple of the afternoons. Need 5-7 per day to get it installed over July 6-9. Please sign up. Link is posted on Facebook (will ask school to post again).
 - iv. Grant submitted for CFEP grant. Find out in November if we will get the 50/50 matching grant. If we are approved, we can get the bigger hybrid accessible swing set and the Gaga ball pit with commercial installation (no volunteers needed!). If we aren't approved we'll discuss the smaller set or saving longer.
- b. Donations towards our swings about \$6000 from the community
 - i. Virtual fundraiser for swings got us \$1125 after fees just under \$1100

- ii. Have enough to do phase I - 10 bay with one accessible swing
- iii. Need volunteers to help with swing
- iv. Applied for grant (in November) that could potentially help us build the entire set

6) Hot Lunch – Brig on behalf of Sandy

- a. Last one June 18th
- b. Brought in about \$20,000 this year

7) Kona Day

- a. Steph, Megan, Karen
- b. If we go to just one session it will be AM only due to Junior only be there in the am
- c. No walk-up orders

8) Admazing – Brigitte

- a. Look into it need volunteers – Steph & Brigitte

9) Council Election

- a. Megan nominated for president – accepts – PRESIDENT
- b. VP – Brigitte volunteered to go into this position
- c. Secretary – Steph stands

10) Member Comments – Congrats to Megan!!

- a. None

Adjourned 7:11pm

Next meeting Sept 8th

WLC CA Meeting
June 9, 2021

Call to order 7:11pm

Attendance: Stephanie Williams, Nicole Liboiron, Brigitte Pinter, Megan Nunweiler, Shannon Nelson, Karen Stennick, Amanda McGarry, Sharleen Smith, Cherish Wilcock, Danna Hanni, Monica Rieder

Get everyone to fill out CA forms

Vote for Executive

- Megan only nomination for President
- Brigitte to take on VP
- Nicole stands as treasurer
- Steph stands as secretary

Motion to add Megan to bank account

Seconded – Nicole

All in favor – Passed

Steph to book appointment at the bank to add Megan to accounts (and give signing authority).

Member Comments:

None

Adjourn 7:15pm